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A Newsletter for Faculty and Staff of Coastal Carolina University 

Complimentary tickets to Passport events 
available for faculty/staff 

Faculty and staff are invited to enjoy 
1993-1994 Wheelwright Passport events 
as guests of the university. The Passport 
seasons offers five professional touring 
performances and five Coastal Carolina 
Theater productions. 

Faculty and staff must request 
Wheelwright Passport cards for the 
employee and a spouse or guest, from the 
Wheelwright Box Office before the 
September 15 deadline. Passport cards 
can be redeemed for two tickets prior to 

each performance. 
"We hope that complimentary passes 

will encourage members of our [Coastal] 
community to .take in the fine 
performances scheduled for the 1993-
1994 season," President Ron Ingle said. 

The Wheelwright Passport package 
will be sold to the public for $95. 

For more information, contact the 
Wheelwright Box Office at extension 
2502. ,.."" 

Related article: See Passport on page 3. 
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CCU welcomes new 
faculty members 

Coastal Carolina University welcomes 
new faculty members for the 1993-1994 
academic year. A list of academic schools 
and their new members follow. 

School of Humanitieil and Fine Artil: 
• Gregory K Cole is assistant professor of 
Spanish. He received a master's degree 
from Miami University of Ohio, and a 
Ph.D. from the University of Kentucky. 
• Dale A. Collins is assistant professor of 
Spanish. He received a master's degree 
from the University of Tennessee in 
Knoxville. He is completing doctoral 
studies at Indiana University. 
• Michael John T. Gilbert is assistant 
professor of German. He received two 
master's degrees and a Ph.D. from the 
University of Wisconsin in Madison. 
• Beatriz B. Hardy is assistant professor 
of history. She received a master's degree 
from the University of Virginia. She is 
completing doctoral work at the 
University of Maryland in College Park. 
• Philip Po~ejoins the Coastal 
faculty after spending a year working 
towards completing his Ph.D. atlndiana 
University, where he received a master's 
degree . 
.. Nelljean Rice joins Coastal as an 
EngliSh instructor after serving as an 
adjunct faculty member. She received a 
master's degree from the University of 
Arkansas. 
• Lee M. Shepherd joins Coastal as 
asSIstant professor of theater after serving 
as an acljunct faculty member. He 
received a master's degree from the 
University of South Carolina. 

E. Craig Wall Sr. School of Business 
Administration and Computer 
Science: 
• Forbes Cavanagh joins the Coastal 
faculty-as assOClate professor of 
accounting after serving as visiting 
associate professor last year. He received 
a master's degree from York University in 
Ontario, Canada, and a Ph.D. from the 
State University of New York in Buffalo. 
• Karen Collins joins Coastal as visiting 

- See New Faculty on page 2. 
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Steve Hutchinson 
Troy Edwards 
Faye Tyler 

Beatriz Hardy 
Raymond Rice 
Bruce Parker 
Reggie Bellamy 
Paul Olsen 
Yvonne Sargent 
Sylvia Kenig 
Dale Collins 
Jack Bryant 
Connie Brown 
Helen Peagler 
Garnett Smith 
Elizabeth Clemann 
Susan Soucy 
John Vrooman 
Shannon Parker 
Glenda Sweet 
Russ Bergman ,..".. 

assistant professor of accounting after 
serving as an acijunct faculty member. 
She received a master's degree from 
Clemson University. 
• Thomas W. Secrest is visiting assistant 
professor or economics. He earned a 
master's degree from Auburn University, 
and a Ph.D. from the University of South 
Carolina. 

_. Samuel Wathen is assistant professor 
of management. He received master's . 
degrees from Oklahoma State University 
and Virginia Polytechnic Institute, and a 
Ph.D. from the University of Minnesota. 
• Richard Weldon joins the Coastal 
faculty as an instructor of business law 
after serving as an acijunct faculty 
member. He received a juris doctorate 
degree from the University of South 
Carolina School of Law. 

School of Natural and Applied 
Sciences: 
• .JYilliam B. Kin-&..Jr. joins the Coastal 
facUlty as associate professor of 
psychology after serving as a visiting 
associate professor last year. He received 
a master's degree and Ph.D. from the 
University of California in Los Angeles. 
• Cindy Williams is an instructor of 
mathematics. She received a master's 
degree from the University of South 
Carolina. 

School of Education: 
• Alan J. Case is assistant professor of 
pliysical educatIOn. He earned a master's 

Continued from page 1. 

degree from Pennsylvania State 
University, where he is completing 
doctoral studies. 
• John T. Laut is assistant professor of 
elementary education. He received a 
master's degree from Ohio State 
University where he is completing doctoral 
studies. 
• Debbie H. Stanley joins the Coastal 
facul ty as an instrUctor of education after 
serving as an acijunct faculty member. She 
received a master's degree from the 
University of South Carolina. 
• Sharon H. ThomJ>son is assistant 
professor of health. She received a 
master's degree from the University of 
South Carolina where she is completing 
doctoral work. 
!..Janel.Eiles is an instructor of education. 
She received a master's degree from 
Georgia State University, and a Ph.D. from 
the University of South Carolina. 

Two Coastal faculty members were 
recently promoted: 
• Eldred "Wink" Prince has been 
promoted from history instructor to 
assistant professor of history. He received 
a Ph.D. from the University of South 
Carolina. 
• Debbie Dewitt has been promoted from 
education instructor to assistant professor 
of early childhood education following a 
national search for the position. She 
received a master's degree and Ph.D. from 
the University of South Carolina. ,..".. 

New student activities director named 
Debra K. Lamp has been appointed 

student activities director at Coastal, 
effective Aug. 23. 

Lamp has six years of higher education 
experience in the areas of Greek affairs, 
student activities, residence life, career 
development, and academic advising. 

Lamp's three-year career at Capital 
University in Columbus, Ohio, began in 
1990 as director of residence halls and 
Greek organizations, and assistant 
director of student activities. While at 
Capital University, Lamp implemented a 
Greek hazing-free new membership 
program, developed and presented 

orientation programs for students, and 
rewrote constitutions for all governing 
organizations. 

Previously, Lamp spent three years at 
Bowling Green State University in 
Bowling Green, Ohio, as residential unit 
director and academic and career 
development advisor. She initiated 
several programs including a 
comprehensive curriculum for job 
placement assistance. 

Lamp received master's degrees in 
college student personnel and counseling 
from Bowling Green State University. ,..".. 

Brown Bag Series a success 
The spring Brown Bag Series has been 

a huge success and the Human Resources 
and Staff Enrichment Committee would 
like to thank everyone for their support of 
this informal, training/entertainment 
series held monthly. 

Volunteers are being solicited to 
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submit topics of interest and/or make 
presentations. If you have an idea or 
presentation, contact Barbara Jackson, 
committee chair Veronica Bell, or any 
member of the Staff Enrichment 
Committee. ,..".. 



Red Cross extends 
appreciation to 
Coastal family 

The following thank you letter was 
received from the local American Red 
Cross Office. 

On behalf of the American Red Cross 
and the many hospitals we serve, I would 
like to thank you for the wonderful 
support given to the blood drive on 
Aug. 25 at Conway Hospital. 

A total of 103 units were collected with 
25 giving for the first time. Approximately 
75 donors from Coastal Carolina 
participated in this drive. 

I encourage you to please continue to 
support this program, with one donation 
approximately four patients will be 
helped. Again thank you for your 
support. ' 

Sincerely, 
Ellen Varnadore 
Blood Service Consultant ,<:::y 

Would you like to 
learn to play bridge? 

A student development grant from The 
American Contract Bridge League 
(ACBL) has been received by Karen 
Carpenter to implement a beginners 
duplicate bridge course at Coastal. The 
grant will pay for a series of 10 lessons 
taught by ACBL certified bridge teacher 
Gert Healy, and includes the cost of books 
for the students. 

Subhash Saxena and Carpenter are 
recruiting students who are interested in 
starting an intramural bridge club. As 
students learn the game, competitions 
with other colleges and universities will 
increase. 

A recruitment and organizational 
meeting will be held on Sept. 8 from 
12:30 to 2 p.m. in SC 204. 

Interested faculty also are invited to 
participate. Faculty participation will not 
be included in the count for club 
organization. 

For more information, contact Saxena 
at extension 2076 or Carpenter at 
extension 2663. ,<:::y 

Wheelwright Passport Season begins at CCU 
The 1993-1994 Wheelwright Passport 

Season is comprised of ten productions 
that include the professional theater 
production of Oklahoma!, jazz, 
Shakespeare, and African music 
tradition-. All performances will be held 
in Wheelwright Auditorium. 

Professional touring performances 
include: 
• Oklahoma! celebrates its 50th 
anniversary as America's most popular 
musical. The sass and song of Rodgers 
and Hammerstein's classic will be 
performed Thursday, March 31, at 
7:30 p.m. by the Troika Organization. 
Tickets are $25, $13 for students. 
• The songs, rhythms, blues, kora music, 
stories, drumming and solo vocals from 
West Amca are preserved in the 
Columbia Artists Festivals' Echoes of 
Africa . The performance will be Tuesday, 
Feb. 8 at 7:30 p.m. Tickets are $12, $5 for 
students. 
• Shakespeare's most popl,llar and fast­
paced romantic farce, The Taming of the 
Shrew, will be performed Friday, Oct. 29 
at 7:30 p.m. by the North Carolina 
Shakespeare Festival. Tickets are $12, 
$5 for students. 
• The Allen Farnham Trio, in 
association with Concord Jazz, is 
synonymous with contemporary jazz. 
Farnham has been dubbed a versatile 
pianist with a propensity toward lyricism. 
He has performed with Mel Torme, 
Special EFX, the Glenn Miller Orchestra 
and Susannah McCorkle. The ensemble 
will perform Friday, Jan. 21 at 7:30 p.m. 
Tickets are $12, $5 for students. 
• The National Theatre of the 
Handicapped founder Brother Rick 
Curry, S.J. says that "our hope is to 
insinuate our presence in the professional 
media world, to change negative attitudes 

about the disabled into positive ones by 
having [them] speak for themselves." The 
group will perform Sunday, March 27 at 
7:30 p.m. Tickets are $12, $5 for students. 

Coastal Carolina Theater 
performances include: 
• The Emperor's New Clothes is a 
children's classic about a villainous 
Minister of the Robes Who exploits the 
emperor's vanity and creates a costume so 
fitted for royalty it can only be seen by 
those who are wise. As a Mother's Day 
celebration, mothers are admitted free 
when accompanied by a child. The play 
will be performed Sunday, May 8 at 3 
p.m. Tickets are $5. 

, . Room Service is a comedy about a 
theatrical company held hostage in a 
hotel by a mounting bill and their hectic 
chase involving creditors and unexpected 
obstacles. The play will be performed 
Friday and Saturday, Oct. 15 and 16 at 
7:30 p.m., and Sunday, Oct. 17 at 3 p.m. 
1'ickets are $8, $5 for students. 
• A Fish Story is a domestic comedy with 
a mean streak and an unsettling happy 
ending. It will be performed Friday and 
Saturday, Nov. 19 and 20 at 7:30 p.m., 
and Sunday, Nov. 21 at 3 p.m. Tickets 
are $8, $5 for students. 
• The Shadow Box is a cumulation of 
three stories of the fear, determination, 
hope, triumph and love surrounding life 
and death. It will be performed Friday 
and Saturday, Feb. 25 and 26 at 7:30 p.m, 
and Sunday, Feb. 27 at 3 p.m. Tickets are 
$8, $5 for students. 
• A Raisin in the Sun is the classic 
American story of a mother who teaches 
her children dignity and self-respect as 
her son hungers for success and daughter 
tries to heal the wounds of her prejudice. 
The play will be performed April 22 and 
23 at 7:30 p.m., and April 24 at 3 p.m. ,<:::y 

"Room Service" auditions to be held 
in Wheelwright Auditorium 

Auditions for Coastal Carolina 
Theater's comedic performance of Room 
Service will be held Wednesday, Sept. 1 
at 7 p.m in Wheelwright Auditorium. 
Auditions are open to the public. 

The play centers around a nimble­
witted producer who is desperately in 
need of a good script, living on credit with 
several actors in a Broadway hotel. After 
a script is found, the plot develops into a 
hectic chase involving supporters, 
creditors, and unexpected obstacles. 

Director Charles Whetzel is casting 
three to five women and nine to 11 men 
of various ages for the performance. 
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Room Service was written in 1937 and 
has been revived successfully on 
Broadway several times. A 1953 revival 
featured the New York acting debut of 
Jack Lemon as innocent young 
playwright, Leo Davis. The play was 
later adapted as a Marx Brothers film. 

The play, described by Whetzel as 
family entertainment at its very best, will 
be presented Oct. 15, 16, and 17. 

For more information on auditions call 
Whetzel at extension 2416. For ticket 
information, call the Wheelwright Box 
Office, open weekdays from 9 a.m. to 
5 p.m. ,<:::y 



Milius named to 
fishery management 
council 

Don Millus has been appointed to the 
South Atlantic Fishery Management 
Council's Habitat and Environmental 
Protection Advisory Board. 

According to Millus, all other panel 
members are from Charleston. "I want to 
be the voice of Horry and Georgetown 
counties on the sports fisherman 
environmental panel," he said. He added 
that he wants to see more artificial reefs 
constructed because they're good for 
sportfishing and the economy. 

A resident of Conway since 1974, 
Millus is the founder of the oldest 
intercollegiate fishing competition in 
North America, the Coastal Carolina 
Invitational. This fall will mark its 20th 
year of deep-sea sportfishing and 
seminars. 

MilIus has a fishing column in two 
newspapers; is a contributor to several 
national sportfishing publications; has 
written several books on fishing including 
"Fishing the Southeast Coast;" and is the 
co-founder of "Just Angling Seminars," an 
adult recreational and educational 
program. 

MilIus received a Ph.D. from Yale 
University in medieval and renaissance 
literature and competed with the Yale 
Fishing Team' in the International 
University Sport Fishing Matches held in 
Nova Scotia waters. ~ 

Student researchers 
needed 

The Center for Economic Development 
provides a unique opportunity for 
students of all majors to gain real world 
experience in business consulting and 
market research. Compensation varies 
depending on project type, and researcher 
duties. Enthusiastic individuals are 
sought to work as telephone and on site 
interviewers, data entry person, computer 
analysts, assistant consultants, and 
general administrative assistants. 
Qualifications depend on specific 
positions. 

For more information, contact 
Jan Blakey at extension 2686. ~ 

~ 
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Coastal Carolina University is an 
affirmative action, equal opportunity, 
state-supported institution. ~ 

Third Quarter courses for fall announced 
Office of Continuing Education has 

announced the fall 1993 course schedule 
for Third Quarter, an academic and 
cultural program for those age 55 or older. 
The fall session begins Monday, Oct. 4 
and continues through Thursday, Dec. 9; 
each course meets once a week. No 
educational prerequisites are required for 
participation in Third Quarter. 

Developed through Graduate and 
Continuing Education, Third Quarter is 
supported through a membership fee that 
covers the cost of courses; a campus 
parking decal; Coastal identification and 
student privileges; use of Kimbel Library; 
and discounts on the purchase of the 
Wheelwright Passport, the university's 
cultural arts package. 

Course offerings for the fall 1993 
session include: 
• Understanding Health and Medical 
Policy in the United States. This 
course will cover a variety of 
contemporary debates related to issues in 
health and medicine including an 
examination of patterns of morbidity and 
mortality in our population and their 
relationships to such variables as race, 
class and gender; the rise of mainstream 
medicine and its current policy issues; 
and national health insurance. 
Instructor: Dr. Sylvia Kenig. 
• Politics and Conflicts: Eastern 
Europe, Commonwealth of 
Independent States, and the Middle 
East. This course will seek to define, 
explain and analyze local, regional and 
inter-ethnic conflicts following the 
collapse of communism in Eastern 
Europe; the former Soviet Union, now the 
Commonwealth ofIndependent States 
(CIS); and the Middle East. Emphasis 
will be placed on the origin of political, 
religious and territorial disputes; their 
consequences; and possible solutions. 
Discussion and video presentations will 
accompany lectures. 
Instructor: Dr. James Farsolas. 
• Thomas Jefferson. This course will 
examine the life and political times and 
writings of Thomas Jefferson, the primary 
author of the Declaration ofIndependence 
and the third president of the United 
States. Particular attention will be given 
to Jefferson's only book, Notes on the State 
of Virginia. Instructor: Dr. Paul Peterson. 
• Great Books Seminar. This course 
will focus on a number of short readings in 
literature, drama, philosophy, history and 
politics from the tradition of great books. 
These readings involve inquiry into the 
issues and questions that are of enduring 
human significance. Active and intelligent 
discussion is a vital component of this 
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class. Instructor: Dr. Jack Riley. 
• Mind and Body. This course win 
explore the close and complicated 
relationships between mental events and 
bodily reactions. Health and disease are 
perceived as more than simply physical 
states of being. Curative techniques will 
be examined. Instructor: Dr. Tony 
Albiniak. 
• Lyric Poetry from Chaucer to 
Frost. This course is a tour of rhymed 
poetry in Englil~h, with special emphasis 
on those poets for whom the music of the 
language is especially important. 
Participants will study the work of 
selected poets from the English and 
American periods from Chaucer to the 
modern. Instructor: Dr. Paul Rice. 
• Ireland: Past and Present. This 
course will combine a study of the 
political and cultural history ofIreland 
with an analysis of current trends in Irish 
society including economic, social and 
cultural developments, based on a central 
theme of traditions versus modernism. 
Attention will be given to how Irish 
traditions can be maintained within the 
context of European unity. The course 
will use literature, music and visual aids. 
The instructor has lived in Ireland. 
Instructor: Dr. David Barnwell. 
• How English Came to Be. The 
course will cover how English has evolved 
from so many different sources that it 
could be called a "hybrid" language, 
differing from many other languages 
which have evolved rather independently 
from the influence of neighboring 
languages. It is ironic that a modern 
German, Dane, Icelander or Afrikaner 
can read some Old English (900 AD.), 
while a speaker of modern English must 
learn it like a foreign language. 
Particular attention will be given to 
readings in Our Marvelous Native 
Tongue. Instructor: Dr. Stephen Nagle. 

For one or two classes, the fee is $35 
per course. One person may take up to 
four courses for $100. If you have a 
friend, spouse or neighbor interested in 
joining Third Quarter, the two of you may 
take four courses each for $150 ($75 per 
person). 

Registration continues through 
Friday, Oct. 8 in the Office of Continuing 
Education. The office is open Monday 
through Friday from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
Participants are encouraged to attend an 
orientation meeting on Sunday, Oct. 3, to 
learn of specific course offerings. 

For more information about Third 
Quarter, contactthe Office of Continuing 
Education. ~ 



Info. from campus 
Law Enforcement 
and Safety Office 

The following article was submitted 
from the Office of Law Enforcement and 
Safety: 

WhatTo Watch For 
The Federal Bureau of Investigation 

has warned all university personnel to be 
alert for any unusual packages they 
receive at work or at home. The threat of 
such an attack, it says, is very unlikely. 
But the office of the U. S. Postal Service 
Inspector offers the following advise. 

Look for a package that: 
• Is unexpected or from someone you do 
not know. 
• Has excessive postage. 
• Is unprofessionally wrapped or has an 
irregular shape; has protruding wires, 
visible aluminum foil, or oil stains; or 
emits a strange odor. It may say "Fragile 
- Handle With Care" or "Rush - Do Not 
Delay." 
• Has an inaccurate name of the 
addressee, a fictitious return address, or a 
postmark that differs from the return 
address. 
• Makes a buzzing, ticking, or sloshing 
sound. 

If you are suspicious ofa package or 
letter: 
• Do not open it. 
• Isolate the package and evacuate the 
area. 
• Call local police or the postal inspector 
for help. ....... 

Change in Kimbel 
Library procedures 
Or how can validating your 
Coastal ID card help you 
read more? 

The barcoding system for checking-out 
materials from Kimbel Library is now 
on-line. 

Validated Coastal identification cards 
will be barcoded for library use at the 
circulations desk. Faculty and staff who 
do not have a validated Coastal 
identification card should contact the 
Office of Human Resources and 
Affirmative Action. 
• Anyone borrowing library 
materials must present a barcoded 
Coastal identification card. ....... 

Dukes named new alumni director 
Mona Burris Dukes has been 

appointed alumni director at Coastal, 
effective Aug. 2. 

Dukes has 10 years of higher education 
experience in the areas of alumni 
development and public information. 

In addition to serving as a liaison 
between the alumni board and the 
university, Dukes is responsible for 
keeping alumni and the university 
informed through publications, mailings, 
programs and special events. Along with 
other staff members of the University 
Advancement Office, Dukes will develop 

alumni chapters across the state in an 
effort to "take Coastal Carolina University 
to its alumni." 

Before joining Coastal, she spent six 
years as alumni and development 
coordinator for Francis Marion 
University. Previously, Dukes served as 
public information specialist at 
Williamsburg Technical College in 
Kingstree, from 1983 to 1987. 

Dukes received a bachelor's degree in 
English from Converse College in 
Spartanburg, in 1980. ....... 

Coastal Alumni Association Board meets 
Coastal Carolina University's 

Alumni Association Board of Directors 
met recently to discuss and make plans 
for the upcoming academic year. 

Association president Bill Stanton 
asked for board member support as the 
association seeks participation. He 
urged members of the board to proceed 
with goals to increase alumni 
participation in activities including 
those on campus and around the state. 

Committee chairpersons were 
selected as follows: Colleen Boyd, 
Independence Ball chair; Lynne 
Andersen, publicity chair; Jean Anne 

P. E. Center update 
• Jody Davis has been promoted to 
director of campus recreation, which 
includes operation of the P. E. Center 
and its related services. 
• Wristbands will be issued at the 
front desk to everyone using the facility 
and should be worn while using 
facilities at the center. Anyone who 
intends to leave and then return the 
same day should leave the band on their 
wrist. 
• Weekend hours of operation for 
Saturday and Sunday will be from 1:30 
to 5:30 p.m. 
• The fees for walk-in and guests of 
members have increased, effective 
Thursday, Aug. 26. Walk-in fees are 
$4 per person; guests of members fees 
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Brakefield and Chip Smith, fund-raising 
co-chairs; Sandra Jeffcott, Bill Marsh, 
Liston Barfield and Bill Stanton, 
membership co-chairs; Johnny Brown, 
homecoming chair; Deborah Pittman­
Page, student involvement chair; and 
Derek Blanton, career planning/network 
chair. 

The group voted to reinstate the 
President's Roundtable, a group of past 
presidents of the Alumni Association 
Board of Directors. 

The board will meet again on 
Thursday, Sept. 9. ....... 

are $3 per person. 
• The P. E. Center will be closed on the 
following dates for the fall semester: 

Sept. 6: Labor Day 
Oct. 21 through Oct. 24: Fall Break 
Nov. 24 through Nov. 28: 

Thanksgiving Holiday 
Dec. 22 through Jan 3: 

Christmas Holiday 
• The P. E. Center will be open only for 
racquetball and basketball on the 
following dates: 

Dec. 21 and Dec. 22 
Jan. 3 through Jan. 10 
Mar. 14 through Mar. 18 

For additional information, contact 
Jody Davis or the P. E. Center. ....... 



Clip and Save 

So you will know . 
and we can tell the 
campus community 

On Campus is published biweekly on 
Monday by the Public Relations Office. 
Information to be included should be 
submitted in writing by 5 p.m. the 
Tuesday before publication. Publication 
and deadlines for information to be 
submitted for the fall semester are as 
follows: 

Publication date: Deadline for 
infonnation: 

Monday, Sept. 13 
Monday, Sept. 27 
Monday, Oct. 11 
Monday, Oct. 25 
Monday; Nov. 8 
Monday, Nov. 22 
Monday, Dec. 6 
Monday, Dec. 20 

Tuesday, Sept. 7 
Tuesday, Sept. 21 
Tuesday, Oct. 5 
Tuesday, Oct. 19 
Tuesday, Nov. 2 
Tuesday, Nov. 16 
Tuesday, Nov. 30 
Tuesday, Dec. 14 

Publication of information received 
after the deadline will depend on space 
available and printing schedules. The 
Public Relations Office will try to 
accommodate the person requesting the 
submission; however, we will not be able 
to guarantee the information will be 
included. 

For additional information or to 
submit information for publication, 
contact Nancy Burton in EMS 105, or by 
calling extension 2003. A::>' 

L _______ ~ ____ _ 

Workshops offered based on books by 
Stephen Covey 

The Office of Continuing Education 
will offer two workshops based on 
principles discussed in the best seller 
books by Stephen Covey, The Seven 
Habits of Highly Effective People and 
Principle-Centered Leadership. 

The first workshop entitled "First 
Things First: Time and Life 
Management" will review ways to 
implement the "Seven Habits" into daily 
life through a focus on personal 
management. It will be held Sept. 14 
from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. in SC 205. The fee 
is $160, which includes lunch and a 
Seven Habit's organizer. 

The second workshop, entitled 
"Seven Habits of Highly Effective 
People," will explore ways in which 
people can increase their performance 
capability in order to achieve personal 
and professional goals. The workshop 
will be held Oct. 21 and 22 from 9 a.m. 
to 5 p.m. in SC 205. The fee is $450, 
which includes lunch both days, Seven 
Habits workbooks and an executive 
organizer. 

For more information, call 
Continuing Education at extension 
2666. A::>' 

Library receives new federal and 
state documents 

Kimbel Library has received the 
following newly cataloged federal and 
state documents. 
• Historically Black Colleges and 

Universities 1976-90 
Call # LC/27811.H64'1992 

• Smoking and Health in the Americas 
Call # RAlI2421.T6/.s58311992 

• Cultural Centers of Color 
Call # E/185.821.B68/1993 

• Invisible Children: A Portrait of 
Migrant Education 

Call # LC/51511.I5811992 
• College Labor Market: Outlook, 

Current Situation and Earnings 
Call # HD/6278/.U5/C54'1993 

• Decade of Denial: Teens and AIDS 
in America 

CallI RJ/387/.A251D4311992 
• South Carolina Public Beach and 

Coastal Access Guide 
Call # REF/GB/4651.S6/s68/1988 

• Battle Against the U-boat in the 
American Theatre 

Call # DI790/.W37/1993 
• Technology of Breath-Alcohol 

Analysis 
Call # RAl1001.51.D8211991 

• Building Along America's Coasts -
20 Years of Building Permits 

Call # HD/9715/.U52/B84'1992 A::>' 

Coastal Carolina People 
Tim Touzel recently had a paper 
accepted at the First International 
Seminar on Elementary Mathematics 
Teaching at Charles University, The 
Czech Republic. His paper, based on 
research on teaching problem solving, 
proposes a communications process that 
uses an elaborated contextual base for 
improved student understanding. This 
method, which runs contrary to the 
generally accepted methods, will be the 
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focus of his research for the next year. 

Eva Fuchs recently had an article 
accepted for publication in The 
Explicator. 

David Barnwell contributed a chapter 
ti tled "Oral Proficiency Testing and 
Bilingual Speakers" to the book Spanish 
in the United States which was recently 
published in Europe by Mouton. A::>' 
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